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Galleries.  His career as an artist and close affection for community groups grew in tandem over 
the years, and he was always grateful to be able to contribute in any way possible. “Artists are 
not rich people; but I have my art, my painting.  I can happily, freely give them for a cause”.  And 
yet, as it was often difficult to make a consistent living as a professional artist, Hugo turned to 
teaching in the late 1990s.  Here he discovered a talent for helping others express themselves 
through art and made countless new friends in the process.  Most recently, Hugo helped to build 
an art program at King George Community School, bringing professional art supplies and artists 
into the classroom and ensuring students had similar supplies to work from home.  In 2017, 
Hugo was recognized with the CTV Saskatoon Citizen of the Year Award for his contributions as 
an artist, humanitarian, teacher, and citizen.  Hugo was diagnosed with idiopathic pulmonary 
fibrosis shortly before receiving the award and passed away in May 2020, while waiting for a 
double lung transplant.  
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